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Via Electronic Mail       August 1, 2014 

 

 

Patrick Monette-Shaw  

Pmonette-shaw@earthlink.net 

  

 

 RE: Immediate Disclosure Request Dated July 28, 2014 and  

  Follow-Up Request Dated July 29, 2014 

 

 

Dear Mr. Monette-Shaw: 

 

 I am writing in response to your Immediate Disclosure Request submitted to the San 

Francisco City Attorney’s Office via email on July 28, 2014 and your follow-up request 

submitted at 6:14 p.m. on July 29, 2014, which we received the following day.   

 

 In your July 28 request, you asked for the following documents:  

 

1. The amount of budgeted City Attorney time (in both person hours and dollar 

 amount) to support SOTF during FY 2014—2015. 

 

2. The amount of budgeted City Attorney time (in both person hours and dollar 

 amount) to support SOTF during FY 2013—2014. 

 

3. The amount of budgeted City Attorney time (in both person hours and dollar 

 amount) to support SOTF during FY 2012—2013. 

  

 As an initial matter, we note that your inquiries amount to interrogatories.  Neither the 

Sunshine Ordinance nor the Public Records Act requires a public employee or City department 

to respond to such a request.  Nevertheless, as a courtesy, on July 29, 2014, we responded to 

your inquiries, explaining that we understood your request as seeking the amount of fees accrued 

and time billed to the Sunshine Ordinance Task Force by our Office during Fiscal Years 2012 - 

2014, and produced attorney time and billing figures for those periods.   

 

 Subsequently, on July 29, 2014, you submitted a follow-up request, clarifying that you 

are seeking the amount of time and fees our Office has budgeted for advising the SOTF for 

Fiscal Years 2012-13, 2013-14, and 2014-15.   



CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO OFFICE OF THE CITY ATTORNEY 
 
Letter to Patrick Monette-Shaw 

Page 2 

July 29, 2014 

 

 

 

 We are now providing you with the following information responsive to your inquiry: 

 

Fiscal Year 2012-13 2013-14 2014-15 

Hours Budgeted 225 225 TBD 

 

 Please do not hesitate to contact me at 554-4653 if you have further questions about this 

matter or require additional information. 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

GABRIEL ZITRIN 

Deputy Communications Director 

 

 


